Providing Statutory Rights for Union Learning Representatives

This is the summary of the results of the recent consultation on proposals to place Union Learning Representatives on a statutory footing. The consultation proposed that Union Learning Representatives be given the same rights to paid time off for training and for carrying out their duties as those enjoyed by shop stewards and other union representatives at workplaces where a union is recognised for collective bargaining purposes. The proposals did not include any new rights to bargain over training or learning.

There were 89 responses and the majority of respondents agreed strongly with the proposals in the consultation document that learning representatives should qualify as such if elected or appointed according to the rules of the union and that they should undergo training within a specified period. There was much general support for the production of a Code of Practice to help with the implementation of the practical implications of the proposals. This will include guidance on reasonable time off and the use of facilities. There was also strong support for small firms not to be exempt from the scope of any legislation. 

The summary of the results of the consultation is as follows: 

· Overall, the majority of respondents strongly agreed with the proposals within the consultation document and said that the role of the union learning representative (ULR) was as vital as any other union representative and should therefore be given the same recognition.

· Most respondents agreed that the criteria for determining who should qualify as a ULR were correct.  There was also strong agreement with the proposed entitlements for ULRs.  A suggestion for other entitlements for time off included having access to refresher training, not simply the initial training as indicated within the consultation document.

· A small majority agreed that training should be mandatory but accreditation voluntary.  A significant proportion, however, considered that both should be made mandatory, as it would provide credibility to any qualifications awarded.  It was also stressed that if accreditation was not mandatory it should at least be offered so it could be taken if desired.

· The majority of respondents agreed with the conclusions that were reached in the Regulatory Impact Assessment about the estimated costs and benefits of the proposals and said that the benefits would by far outweigh the costs.  It was suggested, however, that some form of ‘education’ for firms would have to take place to convince them of the advantages, with particular reference to SMEs.

· Respondents throughout expressed the need for a Code of Practice.  Suggestions for what it could contain included guidance on the treatment of facilities; entitlements to time off and what was considered to be ‘reasonable’; the use of employment tribunals to enforce the entitlements to time off; and whether union members should be entitled to unpaid time off to consult their union representative.

Next Steps

The Government will introduce legislation to place Union Learning Representatives on a statutory footing at the earliest opportunity. 

